Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

August 28, 2003

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 pm

Present: M Sadler, F. Slack, M. Swinker, T. Warman, E, Mannikka, Y. Asamoah,

L. Feldman, G. Wilson, R. Rearick
Excused: C. Young, C. Zoni
Minutes from 4/24/03 meeting approved on a Mannikka/Rearick motion.

Announcements:

One semester approval for Ms. Sara Rutledge to teach LBST 499 Childhood in America (will team teach with BZ Fennimore) in fall 2003

One semester approval for Ms. Stephanie Caulder to teach MUHI 301 as writing intensive in fall 2003

One semester approval for Dr. James Dougherty to teach SOC 362 as writing intensive in fall 2003

On a Mannikka/Feldman motion provisionally approved Type I request Dr. Drew Davidson COMM 302. Several committee members wanted additional information on how faculty feedback on the research paper will occur (including a tool if one is used). Pending receipt of this information, the approval will be reported to UWUCC.

On a Wilson/Swinker motion approved the LS revision for BS in Respiratory Care.

On a Rearick/Warman motion approved the LS component for BS Respiratory Care/CRT Track. 
On a Asamoah/Mannikka motion approved the LS revision for BS Rehabilitation. 

On a Asamoah/Mannikka motion approved RLST 220 Buddhist Thought and Practice for the non-western and LS Elective categories. The following suggestions will be advanced to the UWUCC screening committee as they review the new course proposal:

1. suggest limiting the course objectives to the first sentence only and adding  the last sentence in Obj 2 as a separate objective as this seems to be an additional course goal.
Rationale: the language in the objectives speaks to pedagogy and learning activities that support the objective. While important, these can be addressed in another part of the syllabus of record.  Suggest parallel form for all objectives (remove “be able to” on objectives 2-4 or add the phrase to the stem and eliminate the phrase in each objective.

2. Suggest separating attendance policy and participation grade; questioned the phrase “virtually no impact”.  Because combining the issue of attendance and participation could lend itself to an undesired grade appeal, the committee suggests separating the expectations in the syllabus. 

Reported on the Asheville conference and subsequent plans for curriculum revitalization.

Update on the Middle States General Ed committee; encouraged participation on the smaller subcommittees.

We will not meet next week; next meeting is Sept 11. 
Adjourned 4:55 pm. 
